Regular December Aldermen Meeting


December 4, 2017



7:00 P.M.

Kelly Morrison, Mayor, called the regular December aldermen meeting to order.  The following officers were present or absent as indicated:






Present/Absent




Present/Absent

Kelly Morrison, Mayor

Present


Brandon Kreps, Alderman

Present


Richard Moore, Alderman

Present


Allan Thompson, Alderman

Present
Rick Gladman, Alderman

Present


Deandra O’Riley, City Clerk

Present
Also present: Jack Baldwin, Chief Operator; Kathy Rice, Nodaway News Leader
The minutes of the Regular November 2017 Aldermen Meeting were presented.  Rick Gladman moved that minutes be approved as written.  Allan Thompson seconded the motion.  Votes:  Richard Moore- Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.

· The expenses were presented.  Discussion was held in connection with the purchase of a new City Truck.  Richard Moore made a motion that the Board of Aldermen approves the purchase of a white 2015 Ford XL from Walton Motors in Savannah for $28,000.00.  Rick Gladman seconded the motion. Votes:  Richard Moore- Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.  Allan Thompson then made a motion that the expenses be approved as presented.  Richard Moore seconded the motion.  Votes:  Richard Moore- Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; No Votes – 0.  
Delinquent Accounts were updated by the Clerk.  It was indicated that 307 N 6th Street was added to the shut off list and water service is currently shut off at this location.

The 2017 Street project was discussed.  Jack Baldwin provided the Board with an update.  The street crew worked on scarifying the indicated roads that needed it and then reshaped and rolled them.  Patch work was completed on the streets in most need of it.  Jack indicated that Tony Mills will be taking over after the first of the year as the superintendent of the road crew.  
The City dump truck needs repairs done to it.  Currently it is losing pressure and needs all belts replaced.  Hawhee indicated that they would not be able to look at it until next Wednesday.  Jack talked with Paul Farnan and he agreed to come look at it and see if it is work he would be able to perform for the City.
Discussion was held in connection with the Chevy pickup.  It was decided to keep it at this time.

City Clerk announced that Missouri Local Government Employees Retirement System’s new employer contribution rate will be 7.10% effective January 1, 2018.

The City employee, Edward Levi Hensley’s 90 day probation period has expired.  Discussion followed.  All in agreement to continue his employment.

Municipal election will be held April 3, 2018 for the purpose of electing the following town officials:

1 North Ward Alderman, 2 year term; 1 South Ward Alderman, 2 year term.  Anyone desiring to be a candidate should file their “Declaration of Candidacy” with the current council between December 12, 2017 and January 16, 2018.  A copy of a “Declaration of Candidacy” may be obtained from the City Clerk at City Hall at 124 N Third Street, Hopkins, Missouri.
Brandon Kreps entered the meeting at this time.

Mayor, Kelly Morrison, updated Brandon Kreps on the information covered so far in the meeting.  

City street lights were discussed.  It was decided to try the refractors that Mr. Hegeman discussed at the last meeting.  City Clerk is to look into having KCP&L install 4-6 on Barnard and 3rd Street in the business district and find out about pricing.

City Clerk requested January meeting to be moved to January 8, 2018 since the original meeting date fell on a holiday.  It was agreed to have the next Board of Aldermen meeting on Monday, January 8, 2018.

Richard Moore made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Rick Gladman seconded the motion.  Votes:  Richard Moore- Yes; Rick Gladman – Yes; Allan Thompson – Yes; Brandon Kreps - Yes; No Votes – 0.
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________________________________________

Deandra K. O’Riley



Kelly Morrison, Mayor
